Foreign Minister Sigmar Gabriel at the G7 Foreign
Ministers Meeting on Syria

# | auswaertiges-amt.de/en/newsroom/news/170411-bm-g7-am-treffen-syr/289196

Welcome

Breadcrumbs

1. Federal Foreign Office
2. News

3. Newsroom
4. Foreign Minister Sigmar Gabriel at the G7 Foreign Ministers Meeting on

Syria

11.04.2017 - Press release |5
Foreign Minister Sigmnar Gabriel issued the following statement on the margins of the G7
Foreign Ministers Meeting in Lucca today (11 April) after the talks on Syria:

“We had good talks on Syria here in Lucca. None of the G7 countries want military
escalation, but rather a political settlement without a further spiral of violence. We want to

persuade Russia to support the political process for a peaceful solution to the Syria conflict.

This is also the express stance of the US Secretary of State, who has our full support for his
talks in Moscow on Wednesday.

I welcome this very clear position by the United States, which sent the Assad regime a clear
message with its military attack, but does not want escalation, but rather to work with

Russia.

We need to get the Vienna process off the ground again as soon as possible. We should meet
soon at foreign minister level in the International Syria Support Group. We have to time to
lose.

Not everyone may like this, but without Moscow and Tehran there will be no solution for
Syria. This is why exclusion is definitely not the way forward. I think it is right to attempt
inclusion once more. I do not like to imagine that Russia will remain loyal indefinitely to

such a brutal regime as Assad’s, which knows no bounds whatsoever.”
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